
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BUILDING INDUSTRY BULLETIN 
 
October 11, 2019  
 
TO: Architects, Engineers, Contractors, Developers and Associations. 
 
SUBJECT: 2019 Code Implementation and Permit Policy 
 
BULLETIN NUMBER: 2019-2 
 
 
 
FROM: __________________________  
Douglas Stawarski 
Building Official 
 
 
On June 24, 2019, the California Building Standards Commission adopted the state 
amendment packages to the 2018 model codes, including the 2017 National 
Electrical Code. The existing 2016 California Building Standards Code will expire 
December 31, 2019. The existing 2016 California Building Standards Code contains 
the 2015 model codes (International and Uniform Codes, 2014 National Electrical 
Code, and 2016 California Energy Efficiency Standards and 2016 California Green 
Building Standards. 
 
The newly adopted 2019 California Building Standards Code (CBSC) will become 
effective January 1, 2020. No extensions of the plan review period or permit issuance 
period will be granted by the Building Official as outlined in Building Standards 
Bulletin 19-03 and 19-04 from the California Building Standards Commission (see 
attached) 
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In Accordance with California Building Standards Commission Information Bulletin 
19-04 
 
All applications for a building permit submitted on or after January 1, 2020 are subject 
to compliance with the 2019 California Building Standards Code. 
 
The 2016 California Building Standards Code remains in effect and is applicable to 
all plans and specifications for, and to construction performed where the application 
for a building permit is received on or before December 31, 2019.  














